Connecticut Society for Psychoanalytic Psychology

Minutes for the Executive Board Meeting

December 6, 2008
Present: Jill Delaney, Nancy Sachner, Mathew Shaw, Rosalind Atkins, George Hagman, Mary Daly, Fred Koerner, Barbara Marcus, Mickey Silverman, Wendy Stewart, Dale Ortmeyer, Allison Brownlow, Deborah Mazza, Lois Fox. 

Absent: Eileen Becker-Dunn, Dean Leone, Jim Galloway, Michael Kahn.
Minutes

I. Recording Secretary – Matt Shaw 

· The November 8, 2008 Executive Board minutes were reviewed and approved.
II. Corresponding Secretary – Elaine Hunter
· 147 renewals

· Roughly $6000 in dues collected.  
· Elaine discussed streamlining the process by which the directory is assembled each year.  She raised some members’ complaints about filling out the form when there are no updates to the entry.  She clarified that members simply have to check a box for no changes.  
· Mickey suggested that the process by which the directory is assembled be published on the listserve.  George questioned whether the directory form could be emailed through the listserve.  Mary highlighted the need to develop a website in order to address these concerns and countless others.  

· George agreed to cancel the fruit from the Lawn Club catering.
III. New Member Chair – Eileen Becker-Dunn absent
· No report.
· Fred Koerner said there is a new applicant he has linked with Eileen.
IV. Registrar – Mary Daly

· 49 people attended the first meeting.  33 people attended the second meeting.  42 pre-registered for today’s meeting.
· Mary explained that the cost of offering CEUs for Social Workers increased considerably as a result of the administrative agency changing.  Presently Social Workers and Psychologists share the cost for CEUs at our meetings, but the majority of the administrative cost stems from offering CEUs to Social Workers.  Mary asked whether we should continue to share the fee.  Through conversation, board members clarified the desire to share the costs as a way of emphasizing that members come together across disciplines.  
· A motion was passed giving Mary the authority to decide how much the CEU cost per person per meeting should be raised.  
· Mary discussed how our lack of a website is in direct conflict with our wish to recruit younger members.
V. Outreach Update – Discussion Group with WNEPS – Fred Koerner/Nancy Sachner 
· Mickey, Nancy, and Fred are meeting today in order to discuss how to proceed in promoting a joint discussion on analyzability.  
VI. Treasurer – Roz Atkins

· Roz recommended the budget reports be assembled quarterly.  
· She also said she wanted to transition to online banking.

· The financial situation looks better now that the dues have largely been collected.

· Roz identified additional outstanding bills and expected incoming funds.   

· Roz reported the high cost for mailing meeting announcements to members.  She clarified that loose sheets in mailings now require envelopes (and therefore higher costs).  Alternative formats were discussed.  George agreed to talk with Stephanie about eliminating the extra sheets and instead using tear-off sections.  

· Different methods for obtaining articles before scientific meetings were discussed:  sending them electronically in PDF form; ordering them by phone through Audubon Copy; having them available in hard copy at meetings; incorporating the ordering of articles into the registration process; and other possibilities.  George and Mary agreed to discuss possibilities together and bring their ideas back to the group.  
· Roz announced that Matt Shaw has agreed to be the second signer on the financial accounts in case an additional person is needed.

VII. Scientific Chair – George Hagman

· No updates.  
· He welcomed suggestions for additional presenters.
VIII. Newsletter – Mickey Silverman
· No editorial committee meeting so no written update.  Consensus that the next issue would come out close to the March 9th conference.  Deborah said the timing for publishing the late summer edition is more important than the timing for the spring issue.  
· Mickey invited discussion concern two potential newsletter topics:  1) Political climate.  Push toward activism with new administration and neutrality.  Questions could be sent by listserve.  2)  And/Or, economic climate.  How have members been impacted by the economic downturn and how does it impact our work?  Board members preferred facilitating a discussion about economic concerns and their psychological correlates.  Mickey agreed to initiate a discussion on the listserve and possibly solicit comments for publication eventually (and with some form of consent).  
· Board members engaged in a more elaborated discussion of the many ways the listserve could be used:  as an informal means for promoting discussions about relevant topics; as a way to gather feedback and extend conversations surrounding the scientific meetings; and as a method for soliciting contributions for the newsletter.    
· The various functional components of the listserve were discussed.  For example, members emphasized the need to educate people about replying to the whole list versus responding just to the initial sender.  Jill agreed to send a message across the listserve reminding people about these functions, the need not to assume confidentiality, and listserve etiquette (i.e. not using the listserve for back and forth communications that should not involve the entire membership).
· Additional listserves were discussed.  In particular, members expressed interest in the American Association for Psychoanalysis and Clinical Social Work (AAPCSW) listserve.  
IX. Regional Representative Committee Chairs:

a. Fairfield County – Lois Fox.
· Meeting March 29th, Dr. Joe Goldberg, psychiatrist and researcher at Silver Hill will offer a presentation on Bipolar Disorder.  Everyone will be invited.  
b. New Haven County – Allison Brownlow.
· Allison referred a woman who contacted her back to the Fairfield chapter because the woman was from Stamford.  Lois clarified that she had not yet heard from her.

· The Cinema and Psychoanalysis event surrounding The Diving Bell and The Butterfly was deemed a success though participants disagreed about how robust attendance should be expected to be.  Barbara and Mickey presented and the discussion was lively.  Allison asked those board members who did not attend to help her understand what factors led to their absence.  People said they were interested in the event but simply too busy to participate. 
· Next Cinema and Psychoanalysis event will surround Margot at the Wedding, a story about sibling relationships and psychological disturbance.  It will possibly occur Feb 28th so as not to conflict with the next scientific meeting on March 7th and a meeting organized by the Fairfield Chapter on March 29th.  
· Film Studies Group forming.

X. Retreat

· Discussion of dates:  February 7th.  Most likely 9am-1pm.  

· Location:  Jill’s house in Norwalk.

· Rough travel time from New Haven: 35-40 minutes.
XI. Ongoing Business – Website
· Deborah explained that we surveyed and developed a plan for the website last year but that she and others were too busy to implement it.  
· Elaine described her experience developing websites and willingness to try to develop a template.  She asked for $30 to start the site and was granted approval for the initial start-up and the subsequent three months.  She also explained that she has a back-up specialist ready for hire in case the project demands more expertise.  

· Ongoing management of the website and decisions about design and content would be conducted by committee. 

· Steps 1) Build site.  2) Committee reviews design and content.  3)  Launch site.  4)  Ongoing maintenance and management.

· The development of the website will coincide with the raising of dues.

· Jill agreed to give Elaine minutes from past discussions about the website.
